Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

July 26, 2019
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee took place on Friday, July 26, 2019 and was called to order by Mr. Helsel at 8:00 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom, Harrisburg International Airport with the following members of the Committee present:



    
          Bennett Chotiner  
Ronald Rouse
Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), William Leonard (SARAA Board),  Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board), James Helsel (SARAA Board), Jim Mann (SARAA Board), Jim Gross (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Planning and Engineering), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising and PR),  Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Minutes:  The minutes of the June 21, 2019 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Enplanement Report:

Mr. Miller reported that June passengers totaled 132,243.  The second quarter 2019 was the busiest second quarter in airport history.  Year-to-date 2019 traffic set a new six-month record.  Enplaned passengers are at their highest level since March 2000, the record high was February 1998 at 749,385.  Departing seats were up 6.8% vs. budget and up 17.1% vs. last year.  There was a record departing load factor of 90.5%.  June 2019 landed weight was 104 million pounds.   June air cargo was down 7.7% vs. June 2018.  Year-to-date air cargo tonnage is up 5.7% vs. year-to-date 2018.  MDT year-to-date operations were 23,342, which is down 6% vs. year-to-date 2018.  Year-to-date operations at CXY were 11,667, up 9.8% vs. year-to-date.       
Marketing News & Events:

· The first Airline Affairs meeting was held on July 18th to begin discussion on a new agreement
· On July 19th, hosted PA DOT for a thank you tour and explained vision for capital projects

· On September 10th, Delta Development is planning elected officials/regional leader lunch event

Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:
Runway Rehabilitation, HIA:  Work on Taxiway D began on June 3rd.  The paving of Taxiway D is in progress.  The runway electrical and lighting work has been completed.  
Airport Drive Rehabilitation, HIA:  The sewer line has been relocated.  The electrical and gas conduits have been installed.  The roadway reconstruction is in progress in multiple areas.   
Parallel Taxiway, Phase 2, FCRA:  A substantial completion inspection was held on July 8th, 2019.  The paving is to be completed in 2020.
Air National Guard, Base Parking Lot:  This project has been impacted by wet weather.  The electrical work is on schedule. 
Grants:

Rehabilitate Flood Dike:  The grant offer was received on July 12th, 2019.  The award is pending.

GRA South Apron:  The award is pending. 
Applications for grants have been submitted for the following:  Replace ARFF Vehicle, Acquire Snow Removal Equipment and Obstruction Removal at CXY.

Escalators – Site Assessment and Feasibility Study, HIA:  
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award an engineering services contract to Vertical Transportation Excellence (VTX) in an amount not-to-exceed $25,752 to perform a complete site assessment and feasibility study for the replacement of eight Otis Escalators at HIA.  In May, SARAA staff reached out to The Sheward Partnership (TSP), the firm that designed the Terminal Building and requested assistance in evaluating HIA’s escalator situation.  On June 26, 2019, VTX provided a proposal to undertake an assessment of HIA’s escalators and evaluate the feasibility of replacement.  Their scope of work includes a site visit, data collection, development of drawings and delivery of a report.  VTX is recommended to provide these engineering services based upon the recommendation of the TSP and VTX’s extensive experience working with vertical transportation system.  Funding for this project will be provided from SARAA’s Capital Improvement Account.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Escalators – Performance & Maintenance Audit, HIA: 
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award an engineering services contract to Vertical Transportation Excellence (VTX) in an amount not-to-exceed $29,338, to perform a performance and maintenance audit of the escalators and moving walkways at HIA.  SARAA staff requested that VTX provide a proposal to conduct an audit to determine how well the escalators and walkways are being maintained and make recommendations to correct service deficiencies and/or improve the performance provided under the current service contract.  Improvements in the maintenance of these systems could extend their useful life.  Funding for this project will come from the professional services line item in Engineering Department’s 2019 operating budget.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
Emergency Well-Head Treatment (Mechanical), HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to ratify the award of an emergency sole source contract with Eichelberger, Inc. in an amount of $101,801 to install mechanical devices needed to connect the emergency water treatment equipment to Production Well #12 at HIA.   In response to elevated levels of the perflourinated compounds of PFOS and PFOA detected in HIA’s source water during testing in October 2018, SARAA awarded an engineering services contract in December 2018 to Glace Associates to design a well head treatment system for Production Well #12 at HIA.  Preliminary plans for the treatment system were sent to Department of Environmental Protection in January 2019.  On June 26, 2019, the SARAA Board approved the award of an emergency contract to prepare the foundation and site adjacent to the water plant for installation of the new filtration equipment.  Eichelberger submitted a final proposal to perform the mechanical work on July 9, 2019.  SARAA submitted an application to modify the airport drinking water system to DEP on July 15, 2019, and the Executive Director executed an emergency sole source procurement document on July 16th after discussing this action with the Chairman of the SARAA Board.  The current plan is to install the filtration tanks on August 8th and begin mechanical work on August 12th.  Start-up of the system is pending DEP approval of the modification to the permit for HIA’s drinking water system.   The cost of this construction work was included in the 2019 maintenance & operations expense budget for the Water and Wastewater Department.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Emergency Support Services, Well-Head Treatment, HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to amend the contract with Glace Associates to provide additional engineering services in support of well head treatment to remediate PFOS and PFOA in HIA’s source water in an amount not-to-exceed $14,570, for a new total contract amount of $61,430.  SARAA approved the award of an engineering services contract in December 2018 to Glace Associates to design and implement a well head treatment system at HIA’s Production Well 12.  Glace’s original proposal, dated November 19, 2018 specifically stated that the uncertainty inherit in the project might require additional effort beyond what was anticipated.  Two amendments have been issued to Glace’s original contract.  The first amendment authorized geotechnical services during construction.  The second amendment authorized geotechnical services during construction.  The proposed third amendment will authorize development of specifications for an all-weather enclosure, procurement of sealed drawings for a tensioned fabric structure, preparation of building permit documents, etc.  Bids for the all-weather enclosure will be opened on August 20th.  This work will be funded from the Water/Sewer Department’s professional services budget line item. 
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

Emergency High Voltage Repairs, HIA:

Mr. Edwards said that this is to approve the award of an emergency contract to G.R. Sponaugle in an amount of $70,817 to make repairs to high voltage equipment adjacent or within the Airfield Lighting Vault and at the Airport Water Treatment Plant.  During the month of May, SARAA had G.R. Sponaugle conduct an inspection of high voltage equipment that provides power to the Airfield Lighting Vault and the Airport Water Treatment Plant.  The inspection included infrared thermal imaging, ultrasound inspection and visual inspection.  For all of these items, the report identified the consequence of not taking corrective action as possible equipment failure and power/business interruption.  Power loss from any one of the identified problems could result in the airfield and/or water plant having to run on emergency generator power for an extended period.  Three contractors submitted quotes, with G.R. Sponaugle being the low quote.  The cost of these repairs will be charged to the 2019 maintenance and operations expense budget for the building Maintenance Department.  

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Construct Parallel Taxiway, Phase III, FCRA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the award of a contract to New Enterprise Stone and Lime in the amount of $738,470, continent upon receipt of an FAA grant, to construct the second and final phase of the parallel taxiway at Franklin Count Regional Airport.  This is the second construction phase and includes installation of the taxiway edge lighting, placing bituminous pavement and marking the taxiway.  Eight firms purchased bid packages and two firms submitted bids on June 4, 2019.  New Enterprise Stone & Lime was the low bidder.  The FAA will fund 90% of this amount, SARAA will provide a local match of 5%, and request a 5% match from the State Bureau of Aviation.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
UPS First Amendment to Ground Lease:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a First Amendment to Ground Lease between SARAA and United Parcel Service Co.  Their current ground lease will terminate on August 31, 2020.  They would like three additional one year terms.  Each term must be renewed with a one hundred eighty day written notice.  SARAA may terminate the lease with thirty days written notice.  Rent for the UPS modular facility is $14,408.96/month or $172,907.52 per year.

There were no objections to forwarding this to the full Board for approval.  
GA Airports:

Mr. Stevens gave and update on the Capital City Executive Airport.  In calendar year 2018, the airport generated $130,149 in revenue.  

The core areas of focus are:

· Invest in infrastructure maintenance and improvements

· Invest in core building and facilities

· Work with tenants to grow the business base

SARAA, the FAA and the PA Bureau of Aviation have invested more than $5 million into improvements over the past few years.  Some of these improvements include the Runway 8/26 Rehab for $3.1 million, the Southside Drainage-Oil Water Separators for $866,000, and the Obstruction Removal for $203,000.
The Master Plan has identified numerous areas for additional investment.  Some of these areas include the obstruction removal for $1.6 million, Rehab Runway 12/30 for $1.1 million, and Map, Evaluate & Rehab Storm Drain System for $950,000.

Investment in the airport’s aging facilities include Rehab the Texaco Hangar at $1 million, and Rehab Hangar 2 at $750,000.

Discussion was held on real estate opportunities and challenges, as well as efforts to grow the business base.

Executive Session:  Mr. Helsel convened an Executive Session at 9:24 a.m.
Adjournment:  Mr.Helsel adjourned the meeting at 10:02 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, August 23, 2019, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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